
Highland High School 
Minutes of the School Community Council 

November 8, 2017 
 

The regular meeting of the Highland High School Community Council (SCC) was held at Highland 
High School Room C110, 2166 South 1700 East Salt Lake City, Utah convening at 6:38 AM.  
 
Present: 
 Chris Jenson, Principal 

Sue Alder 
West Bludworth, School Treasurer 
Valeti Fonua, Student Body President 
Amy Foulks 
Christina Leavitt 
Joanne Moffatt 
Bruce Simpson 
Deirdre Straight 
 

SCC Items of Business: 

 Principal Jenson welcomed all attendees. 

 Consent agenda fundraisers were approved for both wrestling and debate. 
 
Administration 

 Principal Jenson led a discussion related to the Principal’s Report for 2017-18. The 
council had the opportunity to review beginning account balances, this year’s 
expenditures and ending account balances for all departments, clubs and athletic 
teams. Principal Jenson will follow up with the Science Department; the maximum 
allowed fee is being assessed to science students however the teachers have yet to 
spend or encumber the additional funds and the balance is currently over $40,000. 

 Individual courses and associated fees were also reviewed and compared to Board 
Policy S-10 School Fees Schedule for 2017-18. This schedule is the maximum fee 
allowed. In many cases, Highland High has been able to avoid charging the 
maximum fee allowed by the Board policy. 

 The school administration is starting to compile registration materials for 2018-19. 
Visits to middle school students will take place in January.  

 The State Superintendent, Sydnee Dickson, will be visiting Highland High School on 
Friday, November 10th.  

 Principal Jenson reported on enrollment which has held steady. He looked back to 
2010 when the high school had 1545 students. The numbers have grown to 1680 
not including The School for the Performing Arts. East High has around 2000 
students and West High close to 2700, mainly because of ELP and IB programs. 

 Highland High will be SAGE testing grades 9-12 this year. The writing component will 
also be added to ACT testing.  

 
SIC: Nothing to report 
 
District Report: Nothing to report 
 
PTA: Nothing to report 
 
Being that there were no additional items for discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 7:32 
AM. The next regular meeting is scheduled for December 13, 2017 at 6:30 AM.  


